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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

FEBRUARY 4TH, 2009 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Dan Schofield, Troy Duffin, Mike Jamison, Lisa Fizer, Holly Smith, David Hederley Smith, and Cory McNeely

Also in attendance were the following Pinebrook residents:

Colin & Melissa DeFord
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. Ted began the meeting by introducing Colin and Melissa DeFord, residents of Pineridge at 6950 Canyon Drive, and neighbors to the rental property at 6970 Canyon Drive.  Ted presented a complaint for review by the board and the DeFords.  Ted noted that the HOA needs to proceed deliberately and with caution.  Ted suggested that we approach the County on rules regarding a nuisance and other violations relating to the operation of a business such as proper licensing, insurance, access, health and safety issues, etc.  Troy suggested we have Craig Hoggan’s administrative staff do the majority of the legwork with the County.  It was suggested that Bud Sass also monitor the home on weekends and other peak rental times and log the activity and take photos if necessary.
2. Ted gave the board an update on the Wascar Cruz property at 6930 Pineridge Drive.  Cruz has filed for bankruptcy.  The mortgage company, GMAC, noted that their intention is to raze the property and try to sell the lot, once foreclosure proceedings are completed later this year.
3. Minutes from the December 3rd, 2008 meeting were reviewed.  Holly made the motion to approve.  David seconded.  Vote all in favor.

4. Financial statements for 2008 were reviewed.  General discussion followed.  No motions made or voted upon.

5. It was noted that Bruce Palenske’s name should be replaced on the signature cards at Chase and Frontier Banks.  Cory to follow up with this.

6. Ted noted that Craig Hoggan will commence foreclosure proceedings on the lot owned by Jim Webster, and that the HOA intends to take the lot back.  

7. There was general discussion of the next newsletter’s content.  Suggestions are articles pertaining to nightly rentals, prohibited parking on the roads, proper snow removal from driveways (not into streets), 2009 roadwork projects, speeding and the spring cleanup.

8. There was general discussion of the pool and recreation center.  Ted suggested we discuss it in the newsletter, and then send a notice to existing depositors asking for their assistance in recruiting other members.  It was noted the project should either go forward this spring, or should be tabled until a later date.

9. The HOA website was discussed, and all agreed that it is quite deficient in its current form.  Dan made the motion that Flashpoint, the company that designed Gorgoza’s website, should be used to design the HOA website.  Troy seconded.  Vote all in favor.

10. The home at 6940 Canyon Drive owned by Adam Andrade was discussed.  Construction ceased on the home several months ago, and according to Mr. Andrade, will likely be foreclosed upon.  Mr. Andrade had asked for part of his $10,000 architectural deposit be refunded to pay for other obligations relating to the property.  The board unanimously agreed he would not receive any of his deposit back until the home is completed.
11. There was general discussion of the trail alignment behind Hester Henderson’s home.  Ted suggested that the alignment be reviewed this summer to see if there may be a better location further away from her property.

12. Troy noted he would be absent from the March 4th meeting.
13. No other matters were discussed or voted upon.  Motion made to adjourn.  Vote seconded.  Meeting adjourned.
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